
Curriculum and Professional Development Committee 
Dec. 14, 2016 Minutes 
 
Members present:  Aimee Harkness, Tina Pine, Noelle Short, Mary Phillips-LeBlanc 
 
Members absent: Alex Harris  
 
Discussed the newly purchased IXL Program, an online mathematics app which will be piloted 
by third through seventh grade math students to enhance current instruction and give students 
additional practice at school and home.   A. Harkness demonstrated the numerous features 
available to students and teachers. 
 
Discussed the acceleration of primary elementary students in one or more subject areas.  The 
committee agreed that, in general, advancement should not be considered until students are in 
the 5th grade.   


